
Vale of Weaver Conclave No 278


RWyBro Tony Stringer and WyBro David Bruce


Vale of Weaver Conclave No 278 held their end of 2022/23 season meeting at Middlewich 
Masonic Hall, on 6th April.  


Easter holidays had taken a toll on the number attending the meeting, but the visitors got 
stuck in and filled for the missing offices.  


Once the Supreme Ruler, WyBro David Bruce had opened the Conclave and welcomed the 
PGSR, RWyBro Tony Stringer and the salutations were out of the way it was time for the 
main item on the summons; a talk on King Saul and David.  




The talk had researched and written by the Supreme Ruler, WyBro David Bruce, who 
presented the talk in a very relaxed style which kept the interest of the listener. 


It was a shame that the attendance at this meeting was not equal to that for the March 
meeting, which had been a team visit, because the talk deserved to have been heard by 
more people.  


When WyBro David Bruce had finished, RWyBro Tony Stringer thanked WyBro Bruce on the 
manner he had delivered the talk and on the preparation work he must have put in.  


It was later revealed that WyBro David’s hobby was storytelling, especially to children, and it 
was clearly obvious that this was another hobby he truly enjoyed. 


He said that by researching the talk gave him a greater insight and understanding of the 
ritual.


 We wish Vale of Weaver Conclave good luck in attracting new members for the 2023/24 
season.


Words by Derek Gaskell


